Week of November 28, 1999

The Perfect Christmas Tree


Willie Chance
I remember my dad taking us into the woods on Christmas tree hunting adventures.  It was fun but almost impossible to find a nice tree in the wild.  He cut them out of the wild until one year when he brought home one so ugly it made my mom cry.  My brother dubbed it ‘the Christmas bush’ and went and bought them a tree.  

Almost no one cuts a tree out of the woods for Christmas now.  This is good since with so many people there would not be enough trees to go around.  I suppose we did it to save money.  Now we buy them from tree farms or Christmas tree lots.

The annual Christmas tree hunt is fun.  It is also nice to have a live tree.  It adds spice and life to the holidays.  But a bad tree is no fun.  Start right with your live tree for best results.  

Select a tree that is bright green, fresh and right for you.  Before you go to get a tree, measure the spot that it will fit in.  Trees look smaller outside than they do in a house.  Once you get them inside they seem to grow.

 Buy a tree with flexible needles that are bright green.  Many growers spray paint their trees and although there is nothing wrong with this, it may hide dryness.  Shake the tree.  A fresh tree will lose very few needles.

A tree that is fresh will often also have a fresh smell.  However, not all trees have this ‘pine scent’.  The number one Georgia Christmas tree in 1998 was the Leyland Cypress.  It has little smell to it.  This may be a disadvantage to those of us that want this Christmas smell but it may also be an advantage.  The oleresins that produce the odor aroma may also cause allergic reactions.  Since Leyland cypress emits fewer of these, it may be less likely to cause allergies.  Try it and let me know.

Any tree will benefit from good care.  After buying a tree, cut at least 2 inches from the butt end of the trunk.  Drill a hole about 4 inches deep into the cut end and stuff the hole with

cotton.  This helps the tree absorb water more quickly.

A tree can be made to last longer by “super charging” it with water before putting it up.  Crush the end fibers of the tree slightly with a hammer.  Place the tree in a bucket of cool clear water over night.  Check the water level since a tree can use up to one gallon of water a day.  After super charging the tree, never allow the butt end to stay out of water for long.

Mount the tree in something that can hold a lot of water.  Try to keep the humidity high and temperature cool around a tree.  Although preparations to keep a tree fresh may give mixed 

results, a solution to fire-proof the tree usually is very helpful.  Call us for the recipe for fire proofing your tree if you need it.

Keep your Christmas holiday happy and safe.  For more information E-mail the Houston County Extension Service at uge2153b@arches.uga.edu or call us at 542-2020.

For those interested in the Master Gardener program, registration for the 2000 class, to be held February 1 through April 14, is due to our office by December 1.

